Town Council Meeting
April 9, 2024
6:00PM

The Chatham Village Council met at its regular meeting on April 9, 2024, with the following present:
Mayor Greg Harris, Councilmembers Toni Malone, Sue Proffer and Bernadean James; Laverne Mixon and
Mike Wilson were absent. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Harris. The pledge was led by Council
member Toni Malone and prayer was given by Mayor Harris.

Toni Malone motioned, and Bernadean James seconded and was approved by all to accept the minutes as
read of the regular meeting held on March 13, 2024.

Toni Malone motioned, and Bernadean James seconded and was approved by all to pay the monthly bills.
Craig Stephens with Emergent Enforcement Solutions presented the results of a speed study done for the
Village of Chatham. The Council discussed the results and will bring the matter up at the next regular
meeting.

Toni Malone motioned, and Bernadean James seconded and was approved by all to pass Resolution 2024-
03: a resolution to declare certain property owned by the Village of Chatham to be surplus to the Village’s
needs and other related matters.

Toni Malone motioned, and Bernadean James seconded and was approved by all to accept the Fair Housing
Proclamation.

Bernadean James motioned, and Sue Proffer seconded and was approved by all to accept the financial
statements as presented.

Bernadean James motioned, and Toni Malone seconded and was approved by all that the meeting be
adjourned.

Gregory C. Harris, Mayor
Lynette Roberts, Clerk



